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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

We are constantly improving and upgrading facilities at schools, with hundreds of minor works projects 
across the state.  

A project is underway at Warners Bay Public School to provide four new homebases and playground 
area. 

Update on construction  

The project documentation has been reviewed by Lake Macquarie City Council and is approved to 
proceed under a Crown Certificate utilising a Principle Certifying Authority.  

A contractor has been appointed for the project, and work to establish the construction area started on 
Monday 19 June 2023.  

During construction, school access via Mills Street will be closed and all pedestrian access to the 
school site is to be using the entrance on Jones Avenue.  

There are no changes to the kiss and ride area that is already operating on Jones Avenue. 

Indicative location of the construction site 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions about the project, please contact School Infrastructure NSW by phoning 1300 
482 651 or emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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